

**Local 4207 - Brock University** 

12 July 2024

Dear Unit 1 Member,

I am writing this letter to inform you that Unit 1 members' information was unintentionally shared publicly by the union for a one week period (between July 3 and July 11). The Unit 1 Seniority List that the union provides to our Benefits Consulting Firm was uploaded instead of the correct Unit 1 Seniority List.

This means that additional data was viewable on the CUPE 4207 website. This additional information was each member's Brock employee number and each member's sex at birth.

The information was removed from the website on the afternoon of July 11 when the error was discovered by a member of the Executive. Since then, the correct Unit 1 Seniority List has been uploaded to the website.

## https://4207.cupe.ca/unit1/

I would like to formally apologize to you for the error. If you have any concerns, please reach out to me.

In Solidarity,

Phil Wachel, CUPE 4207 President